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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of Angola
30 October 2014

Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Angola. We thank Angola for the   report and also for the additional information given in the opening speech. 
We positively note the steps taken by Angola since the last UPR cycle, namely the adoption of a new constitution and the creation of the Ombudsman’s institution. We welcome the signing of the ICCPR-OP2, CAT, OP-CAT and ICERD and are looking forward to their speedy ratification. 
Estonia welcomes the steps taken in fighting against violence against women and children, namely the adoption of the Law on Domestic Violence and the National Strategy to Prevent and Mitigate Violence against Children. We encourage intensifying these efforts in protecting women and children against any kind of violence, including by full implementation of the adopted laws and policies. 
Estonia remains concerned of the lack of progress with regard to guaranteeing fundamental freedoms, inter alia freedom of expression and media freedom and the freedom of assembly. 

We urge the authorities of Angola to recognize the legitimate role of human rights defenders by  amending domestic legislation in order to remove bureaucratic obstacles for the establishment and registration of NGO’s and unfounded restrictions on their operations. 

Estonia encourages Angola to continue its efforts to become part of all the main international human rights instruments and cooperate with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council, as well as with treaty bodies, and to renew the standing invitation for UN bodies. 

Angola is one of the most influential countries on the continent, with a very fast developing and vibrant economy, therefore Estonia encourages Angola to also become a leader in the field of human rights. 
Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Angola:

· to ratify the Rome Statute of the ICC (International Criminal Court) and  the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC)
· to ensure freedom of expression and media freedom by bringing national legislation in line with international standards, including by decriminalizing defamation and related offences in relevant national laws;
· to adopt legal provisions prohibiting traditional harmful practices that discriminate against women, including adequate sanctions for violations of those provisions. 
· to improve the situation of women and children by implementing the UNSCR 1325 on Women, Peace and Security and adopting  relevant National Action Plan
Thank you!
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